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Submitted by Don Cotton, PEN President

This report provides a brief overview of the activities of the Planner Emeritus Network (PEN) since the last APACA Board meeting.   For the benefit of new APACA Board members, a brief description of the purposes of the organization established by the APACA Bylaws is also included.  
PEN Officers 
.
Officers were elected at the PEN annual meeting held in conjunction with the CCAPA Conference in San Jose.  Betty Croly replaced Janet Ruggiero as Vice-President, North.. Janet served two terms as Vice-President and was commended for her service to PEN. Gina Natoli, who had previously served as Treasurer, assumed the role of Secretary/Treasurer.  The offices were combined since the role of the Treasurer in collecting annual dues was eliminated by a change in the APACA and PEN Bylaws.  
PEN Board of Directors 
PEN Bylaws were amended last year to expand the PEN Board of Directors to twelve.  The purpose of this expansion is to increase the participation by the membership in decision making for the organization and to provide a potential pool for future officers.  The new Board members and their respective terms are:

Barry Eaton—through 2009

George Osner---through 2009

Ned Rogoway---through 2008

Marsha Rood---through 2009

Brian Smith—through 2008     
Conference Presentations 
One of the responsibilities of PEN is to provide a presentation at the APACA annual conference.  The objective for these presentations established by the PEN Board three years ago is to provide a keynote level presentation on a subject related to the conference theme and involving speakers with substantial qualifications.  The intent is that the presentation, regardless of the theme will look at the subject from an historic perspective, current practice and identify future trends. 

John Bridges (Vice-President, South) and I are currently working on the presentation for the Hollywood conference.  “Entertainment Venues” will be the general subject of the presentation.  We have two excellent speakers committed. 
PEN Honor Awards
Each year PEN recognizes senior members of the planning profession who have made a substantial contribution to the field of planning through their profession service.  Thanks to those APACA sections who have responded with nominations.  The PEN Board will act to select awardees shortly.  
FYI: What is PEN?

The Planner Emeritus Network (PEN) is a subsidiary organization of the APACA and the PEN President serves as a non-voting member of the APACA Board. 

PLANNER EMERITUS NETWORK was founded by the APACA in1995 and is “devoted to recognizing the efforts of those senior members of the planning profession who have contributed to California planning by their leadership and service to the profession.”   Originally memberships was open to all members of APACA who wished to join, with a particular focus on APA Life Members, former APACA Board officers, FAICP members, Planning Historical Society members, and retired planning professionals.  However, beginning in January, 2007, all California APA Life members, former APACA Board officers, FAICP members, Planning Historical Society members and retired planning professionals were automatically made members of PEN by action of the APACA Board.
PEN Executive Board of Directors and Terms
Don Cotton, President, 2007-2009
Betty Croly, Vice-President, North, 2008-20010
John Bridges, Vice-President, South, 2007-2009
Gina Natoli, Secretary/Treasurer, 2008-2010
